
 

Last 

Wednesday we had a total of 142  
students - 46 from Lynmore School 
involved in a Regional Chess tournament 
here at Lynmore School.  More information 
and photos further on in this newsletter. 
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KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 

 

 LYNMORE SCHOOL VISION STATEMENT 

We strive to inspire a lifelong passion for  
learning. Our approach is rooted in  

championing teaching excellence and providing  
a diverse range of learning opportunities in an 

engaging environment.   
Drawing on meaningful connections to our 
hauora, whenua, iwi, hapū and whānau,  

we empower our students to become 
compassionate and well-rounded individuals. 

Kupe 4 had an incredible trip to NZME on  
Tuesday. Senior journalist, Kelly Makiha and Paul 
Hickey from the Hits got us super excited. We have 
some budding journalists and radio presenters at 
Lynmore.  
 

Go to this link if you want to hear more.. 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 
Tena koutou katoa, 
 
It’s been another jam packed week at Lynmore. Our amazing staff are leaving no stone  
unturned. We appreciate their efforts in making our school an awesome place for your tamariki 
to learn and thrive to be the best version of themselves. This week we wanted to show how 
much we appreciate our staff who always go above and beyond the call of duty by having a 
“Wellbeing week”. We made every effort to shorten the after school meeting commitments for 
staff, we enjoyed a very nice morning tea sponsored by Citron Cafe - thank you very much, and 
tomorrow our Leadership team will cook breakfast for our staff.  
 
Kupe 4 visit to NZME 
This week one of our middle school classes visited the NZME studio and had some time with 
Daily Post reporter Kelly Makiha. Another quality learning experience where our students get to 
see the jobs where literacy learning and writing can lead to greater work opportunities. Our kids 
also spent some time with Paul Hickey and we may very well have 2 emerging radio announc-
ers. It was very cool to see some of our Kupe 4 students walking around with clipboards today 
taking notes to report on today’s Middle School Olympics event. 
 
Olympic Games at Lynmore 
The competition was fierce out there today. For a very brief time, Mary-Anne needed to run a 
mini triage system for our casualties but nothing too serious and everyone seemed to be hav-
ing lots of fun. Thank you to many of our whanau who managed to find the time to come and 
support their tamariki in our Olympics finals. Big Ups to the staff who put this event together. 
 
Waitawa Bush Planting 
Apologies - my comments last week blended two planting events.  
A huge thank you to Adrienne (Trees for Survival coordinator) and our sponsors the Rotary 
Club, along with Yosuke who organised a planting day on the 21st August. Whaea Delanie’s 
Hinemoa 5 class had a great time being kaitiaki for the 170 trees that were planted that day. 
 
We would also like to thank Helen Creagh and her team from BOP Regional Council for your 
ongoing support with Waitawa Bush. Our Middle school classes thoroughly enjoyed their time 
with you and your team on the 28th August.  
 
It’s events like these that help us create opportunities for our tamariki to appreciate and learn 
about our environment. Waitawa Bush is looking amazing and local context learning is happen-
ing right on our doorstep. Thank you all very much. 
 
If you get a chance - take a walk through. 
 
Crossing the road 
The safety of our tamariki is our priority.  Please use the pedestrian crossing to model to our 
children what we need them to do - particularly when you are not walking with them. 
 
It is really disheartening to see parents not using the pedestrian crossing and walking their chil-
dren across the road from school to Owhatiura Drive. This really isn’t good enough! The extra 2 
minutes it takes to get up to the pedestrian crossing to support is in teaching your child to cross 
the road safely is worth it. 
 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 
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I am also saddened to hear that some adults are not taking the time to listen to the instructions of 
our road patrollers at the Pedestrian crossing. Our road patrollers are Year 6 volunteers, along 
with their parents who are supervising our road patrollers. Constable Anais, NZ Police Road 
Safety officer trains our tamariki to complete a strict procedure at our crossing.  
 
Please support our road patrollers to do their leadership role correctly and wait for their  
instructions for everyone to cross safely.  

 
 

I hope you all have a fantastic weekend. 

 

Ngā mihi nunui 
 
 
Hinei Taute   
Principal 

1153 Arawa Street, Rotorua 
Opens at 7.30am 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kupe Whare Ako 

0 Noah Aroha 

Noah, you have settled into Lynmore School with ease. You 
have developed some lovely friendships and show aroha to 
your peers by always including them in your play. You are kind 
and thoughtful, always lending a hand to those in need. Thank 
you for being so helpful in the classroom. You keep our envi-
ronment clean and tidy and always offer to help tidy the out-
side play equipment. Tino pai Noah!  

1 Maddie Curiosity 
For always being willing to ask the questions you need to find 
answers to.  It is so wonderful to see you explore new infor-
mation that helps you make sense of the world around you. 
Keep up the great learning, keep exploring and finding your 
voice. It is so wonderful to see. Ka Rawe! 

2 Brooklyn Curiosity 

Brooklyn, you have amazed me with your willingness to try 
new things and encourage others to do so alongside you. You 
have come a huge way in your mahi, and this is from trying, 
looking for other/better ways, and trying again. I am incred-
ibly proud of how far you have come and excited to see how 
far you will go on. Keep up the great mahi Brookie!  

3 Taylor Aroha 

Taylor, you are working hard to understand other childrenÕs 
feelings and the impact your actions have on them.  Your in-
tentions to be kind are always evident.  When others do well 
in something you are always cheering for them!  During play-
times you take turns in the games and listen to other ide-
as.  You are a superstar Taylor!  

4 Hugo  Courage 

Hugo for stepping up to the challenge and presenting on air 
for The Hits radio station. You did it with such confidence 
and calmness which was admirable for us to watch. Your 
sportsmanship throughout our Olympic sports events hasn't 
gone unnoticed either. Thank you for being an inclusive and 
kind team member to all your class peers. Kupe 4 are lucky to 
have you, keep being you!  

5 Rebecca Courage 
For trying hard and making good choices in the class. You 
have been focussed and engaged in our learning. You have 
demonstrated a positive attitude and persevered when chal-
lenged. Keep up the good work.  

6 Elijah Curiosity 

You display great observational skills during our math ses-
sions, noticing relationships and patterns in numbers and ge-
ometric sequences. We appreciate your curiosity and contri-
butions when exploring new concepts. Your ability and willing-
ness to support others in their learning does not go unno-
ticed.  You are an enthusiastic team player in and out of the 
classroom, always showing sportsmanship and a positive team 
spirit.  Ka rawe Elijah! 

6 Sienna Aroha 

Sienna, we appreciate your thoughtfulness and sincerity in 
supporting others at Lynmore School. It is wonderful to see 
how much your confidence has grown in your maths learning, 
taking risks and happily sharing your thinking and reasoning 
during our discussions.  We are also very proud of the  
extracurricular activities you have participated in this year 
including the chess tournament last week.  Thank you for 
shining aroha in Kupe 6 each day!  
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0 Just Aroha 

Just, it is beautiful to see the way you are growing and 
nurturing friendships within our classroom. You are  
welcoming and inclusive in your play and you take the time 
to ask others if you can join in with theirs. Your bubbly 
personality and your sense of humor shines whilst you are 
engaging in play, making you a firm friend of many in the 
class. Ka mau te wehi, Just! Keep shining!  

1 Nico Integrity 

Nico I am super proud of the way you have taken on board 
your goals in your writing and are developing your independ-
ent writing skills. You have a wealth of knowledge and are 
now finding the confidence and building the skills to get 
your ideas down on paper. As you learn ways to keep fo-
cussed, you will be able to achieve great things, e hoa. We 
all love your sense of humour and positivity and enjoy hear-
ing what you have to say! Ka mau te wehi!  

2 Max Integrity 

Max, it is really great to see your growth over the year. 
You are working really hard to do the right thing, from 
working hard in your mahi to the way you treat others. You 
are learning from your mistakes and making an effort to 
make good choices. We are lucky to have you in Hinemoa 2. 
Keep up the great effort Max!  

3 Sameer Integrity 

Leading by example, Sameer, although a quiet student, you 
are a positive role model. You willingly take on responsibil-
ity and show respect to others and our environment - even 
if no one is looking. Thank you for being a valuable member 
and contributor to Hinemoa 3 and Lynmore School!  

4 Babbar Integrity 

Babbar, for being consistently well behaved and working to 
the best of your ability. You are engaged with your word of 
the day and this learning is transferring into your writing 
and reading activities. Hinemoa 4 is lucky to have such a 
great role model.  

5 Luke Courage 

Luke, your courage has grown this year. You are now an in-
dependent writer, you know what you want to say and now 
have the confidence to put it on paper. You continue to be-
come more involved in class activities even using your awe-
some basketball skills to get involved in our mini Olympic 
game play offs just last week. Ka pai hoki koe! Good on you, 
Luke!  

6 Noah Integrity 
Congratulations, Noah! Your consistent display of integrity 
is truly admirable. You always do the right thing, even when 
no one is watching, and you set a positive example for  
everyone around you. Keep up the great work!  

6 Lexi Curiosity 

For showing amazing diligence in your work.  You have been 
putting in a great effort and producing great writing.  You 
are not afraid to ask for help when needed and are asking 
great questions. You have been putting in an incredible ef-
fort with our community item too!  Keep up your great 
learning attitude.   Well done Lexi!  

Hinemoa Whare Ako 

Supports our PC4L VALUES DRAW!  OPEN 7 DAYS! 
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0 Siennah Courage 

Siennah, for being able to take risks and give new 
things a go. You are working really hard to sound out 
the letters and make words. You continue to become 
more involved in class activities and using your 
knowledge and skills to explore new things. Ihenga 0 is 
lucky to have such a great role model.  

1 Liam Courage 
For showing courage in both  reading and writing.  It is 
great to see you using your knowledge of letter sounds 
to try to sound out words.  Keep up the awesome  
effort Liam. You are a star!!  

2 Koda Integrity 

For rising up above what is going on around you and 
making amazing choices that positively impact your 
learning. You consistently choose to do the right thing 
even when no one is watching. You are a kind friend 
who ensures you help those in need. Keep showing  
integrity in all you do and you will go far. Ka mau te 
wehi Koda!  

3 Ralph Integrity 

For looking after classroom property. Ralph, you have 
been checking and tidying up the library corner and 
have ensured that all books are placed in the right 
places. You also remind others to take care of the 
classroom environment. Well done on achieving your 
goal, Ralph. Ka Pai!  

4 Isabella Integrity 

For always trying your best and working super hard in 
all your mahi. You are not afraid to make mistakes and 
learn from them, and I have noticed your resilience 
and strength with our learning. Thanks for showing  
integrity in our classroom, keep up the amazing work 
Isabella. Ka pai!  

5 Hannah Courage 
For being an awesome grandma in our class community. 
Hannah, you demonstrated courage on the stage and 
showed aroha supporting your peers. You take pride in 
your work and always try to persevere when chal-
lenged. You are a star!  

6  Piper Courage 

Piper, you have been pushing yourself outside of your 
comfort zone and taking on leadership opportunities 
offered to you. You support your peers during collabo-
rative mahi - listening to their ideas and offering your 
own. Thank you for being an amazing role model in our 
kura! Ka rawe!  

7 Yi Shan Courage 

It is great to see you sparking up with your maths. I 
love seeing you taking on the challenges both in our 
class sessions and in your maths extension class.  I 
have heard you are really showing what you can do with 
Mr Cunliffe.  You have so much potential Yi Shan. Keep 
it up.  

Ihenga Whare Ako 
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Go to this link if you want to hear more….. 

   Further recognition  
Mrs 
Mac 

Amelia 
Kupe 1 Aroha 

Amelia I love the way you demonstrated Aroha in PE 
last week. There were several times that you helped 
some of your classmates who were upset or hurt. Ka 
pai to mahi. Keep it up!  

Yosuke Cuan 
Hinemoa 4 Integrity 

Cuan, I loved the way you made a good decision by 
yourself in the Waitawa bush session last time. I 
truly saw the changes and it was wonderful to see 
you enjoying learning with your classmates. Well 
done!!  Keep it up!!  

ATTENDANCE  
INFORMATION: 

Fact: If a student misses 20 days 
of school every year, by the end of 
Year 12 they will have missed more 
than a years’ worth of schooling! 
 

Fact: Students with good  
attendance  generally achieve  
higher grades and enjoy school 
more. 

Our school DONATION is 
$150.00 for the  

eldest child and $75.00 for any 
additional  

family member per year.   
 

These are tax  
deductible and receipts can be 
emailed directly to you for any 

donations received.  
 

A big thank you to everyone 
who has donated to date. 
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Last Wednesday we had a total of 142  
students - 46 from Lynmore School involved 
in a Regional Chess tournament here at  
Lynmore School. There were two divisions 
that players participated in: Rookies and  
Junior. Rookies were for players who have 
not been to a chess tournament and Juniors 
have played in a tournament before. We had 
great successes in both categories -  
a Rookies Lynmore team taking out 1st, Cole 
taking out 3rd in the Rookies. Archie, Jaden, 
Blake and Maoka won Bronze overall and 
qualified a seat for the nationals. Maoka took 
out the champion girl!! Tyler received  
recognition for the biggest upset of the day. 
Everybody who participated got a certificate 
and enjoyed it.  By Archie and Cole H6 
Congratulations to our Rookies for entering their 
first tournament and all our participants for show-
ing resilience, determination and fantastic sports-
manship throughout the day. A special thanks to 
all our parent helpers who arrived at school super 
early to set up the gym. Thank you Mrs Mac for 
sharing your learning space and our parent  
supporters on the day. Thanks to Bruce and  
Taemi from Chess Power for providing a regional 
chess competition opportunity. A special thanks to 
Matua Heke and Matua Tony for their amazing 
mahi to arrange all our furniture  
to accommodate so many players.  
We appreciate you immensely! 



 
 

JUNIOR SCHOOL VISIT PARADISE VALLEY... 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JUNIOR SCHOOL VISIT PARADISE VALLEY... 

 



 
 

BOT NEWS... 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

BOT NEWS... 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

BOT NEWS... 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

FUTSAL TERM 4 2024 
 

Registrations for Term 4 Futsal are now open! 
 

Futsal is the official version of indoor football (soccer).  The competition is open to players from 
Year 3-6.  It's fast-paced, great for skill development and lots of fun!  New players are welcome, 
so join in and give it a go. 

 

FORMAT: 

Years 3/4 and 5/6 

Mixed and Girls' only Teams 

5 a-side 

2 x 18 min halves 

7 week competition 

DAY/TIME: Games are played on Sundays between 10.00am - 6.00pm. 

DATES: Begins October 20th and finishes December 8th (no games at Labour Weekend). 

VENUE: Rotorua Girls' High School Arena, Rotorua 

COST: $25 per player 

 

TEAM MANAGERS: 

Each team will require a coach/team manager.  The role of this person is to manage communica-
tions with the team and manage the team during the game. No refereeing is required.  Team 
practices are optional and at the discretion of the coach/manager. Most teams just show up and 
play on Sunday! 

 

REGISTRATIONS: 

Registrations Close Friday 13th September.   

However, the competition has limited spaces available.  Teams will be entered as spaces fill 
up, so don’t delay your registration.  Once the competition is full no more teams can be en-
tered, so get in quickly to ensure you don’t miss out! 
 

Registration are on line here: 

https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6726061/futsal-term-4-2024-lynmore-school  



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

 CRICKET TERM 4 2024 
HARDBALL CRICKET (Harrow Grade) 
NOW THURSDAY AFTERNOONS! 

Hardball cricket is played using wooden bats and protective gear (helmets, gloves, batting pads 
etc), as well as a hard cricket ball. It is suited for children who have already played Incrediball 
Cricket or who have well-developed hand-eye coordination. 

Years 4-6  

Mixed teams of 8 players 

Thursday afternoons from 24th October through until 12th December 2024. 

Games are held mostly in Rotorua, but you may also play one game in Tokoroa depending on 
the draw. 

COST: $35 per player  

Term 4 only (new teams for Term 1 2025) 
 

INCREDIBALL CRICKET  
Incrediball Cricket is played with a soft cricket ball and plastic gear. Games are played in teams 
of six that are made up on the day.  Every child bowls one over and batters bat in pairs for two 
overs.  Batters stay in for the full two overs even if they get out.  It is suited for children that have 
reasonably developed hand-eye coordination, but the emphasis is still on having fun and gaining 
confidence!   

Years 3-5 (Approximately)  

Teams of 6 

Thursday, (Approx 3.30pm - 5.00pm), Smallbone Park, Devon Street 

24th October until 12th December 2024. 

All gear provided 

COST: ONLY $10 per player  
 

CRICKET REGISTRATIONS 
Registrations for Hardball and Incrediball Cricket are online at this link: 
https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6715771/cricket-2024-term-4 

 

Registrations for Incrediball and Hardball Cricket close Friday 20th September  

SUPERSMASH CRICKET - YEARS 0-3 
Supersmash Cricket is an entry level, coached programme and is best suited to children aged  5-
8 years old.  It's designed to help participants learn the basic skills of cricket.  Supersmash crick-
et will run in Term 4.  Registrations for Supersmash Cricket are through Northern Districts Crick-
et.  You can register for Supersmash cricket here: 
Register for Supersmash Cricket here> 
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5 top tips for clean hands: 
1. Wash your hands before 

you eat. 
2. Wash your hands with lots 

of soap and water. 
3. Wash your hands after 

you’ve been to the toilet. 
4. Keep your fingernails clean 

and short. 
5. Wash your hands after 

playing outside. 

Do you have any younger siblings that are about to start school? 
If you have any younger brothers or sisters that will be starting at  
Lynmore School this year, please pop into the office to pick up an  
enrolment form or email karen.belt@lynmore.school.nz so we can add 
them to our future enrolment list. We really appreciate having  
enrolments completed at least a term in advance.  For any queries, 
please pop into the office and see Mary-Anne. 

 

Brown Shopping Bags FUNDRAISER  
Can you please help! 

Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a school fundraiser and we appreciate your ongo-
ing support. One of our local businesses is after as many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and pays us per bag! The bags must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you! Please bring them to the office! Thank you so much. 

A big thank you to everybody that already does bring them in  -  you are amazing. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tartan skorts and School Hats 

are available at the School 
Office. 

 

Tartan Skorts  
(sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 

(Bigger sizes can be  
made to order!) 

 
School Hats (sizes S, M and L)  -  

$12.00 

If you need to  
contact the  

School Dental  
Service 

please phone:  
027 512 7281 

2024 TERM DATES 
 

Term 3 
 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
 

14 October  -  13 December 
2025  -  Term 1 starts on  
Tuesday, 28th January 



2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School 
Website or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 Screening for students... 
 

As a school, we are working to remove as many barriers as possible that 
impact on student learning.  
 

Within our school, this looks like carrying out on-going screening to look 
at characteristics relating to various needs (including, but not limited to, 
dyslexic characteristics, reading, writing and math barriers, Irlens  
characteristics and auditory/visual characteristics).  
 

If any characteristics or barriers from these screens need to be further 
delved into, we will be in contact with you.  
 

Ngā mihi,  
 
Lisa Hohepa 
Deputy Principal / SENCO 
Lynmore School  
Te Kura ō Ōwhatiura 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION! 
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Spot prizes on the night! 
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
 

· Friday, 13th September  Community at 2.00pm  -  Hinemoa 6 
· Thursday, 19th September     Wingspan Trip for K3 and K2 
· Friday, 20th September  Wingspan Trip for I2 and H2 
· Friday, 20th September  Visiting Jazz Band Concert  
· Friday, 20th September  Community at 2.00pm  -  Ihenga 3 
 

Last day for this term is Friday, 27th September at 3.00pm 
Term 4 starts on Monday, 14th October 2024 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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